
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1
st
 Session of the 58

th
 Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 1771 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:  6544 

 Author: Rep. Dobrinski 

 Date: 2/11/2021 

 Impact:  Minimal Travel Reimbursement Costs 
 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 1771 increases the number of members appointed to the State Governmental Technology 

Applications Review Board by the Speaker of the House and the President Pro Tempore of the 

Senate from two to three each.  

 

Prepared By: Emily McPherson 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 1771 in its current form, increases by one the number of appointments to the State 

Governmental Technology Applications Review Board (GTARB), made each by the Speaker of 

the House of Representatives and the President Pro Tempore of the Senate.  Existing statutory 

language provides for the reimbursement for travel expenses incurred by GTARB members.  

Such reimbursement is the responsibility of the appointing authority.  For this reason HB 1771 is 

expected to result in increased travel reimbursement costs for the House of Representatives and 

the State Senate.  Such increased costs are expected to be minimal. 

 

Prepared By: John McPhetridge 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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